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SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES 

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 26, 2025 - 7:00PM 

PRESENT: Chairman Hartley Mead, Jill Chase; Alternate Phil Lovett; Stacey Sefcik, IWEO.
ABSENT: Richard Kessin, Myron Kwast, Bill Millard.

1. CALL TO ORDER & ROLL CALL.
Chairman Hartley Mead called the meeting to order at 7:05PM.

2. PUBLIC INFORMATION SESSION PRESENTED BY KENNETH BALDWIN, ESQ. OF
ROBINSON+COLE ON BEHALF OF TARPON TOWERS Ill, LLC & CELLCO
PARTNERSHIP D/B/A VERIZON WIRELESS REGARDING PROPOSAL TO
CONSTRUCT CELL TOWER AT 78 GOSHEN EAST STREET WITH ACCESSWA Y
OFF ESTEY ROAD.
Chairman Mead gave a brief overview of the reason for the meeting and indicated that
there were also several members from the Planning & Zoning Commission present as
well. He then turned the presentation over to Kenneth Baldwin of Robinson+Cole and
his team.

Attorney Baldwin introduced the professionals who were working on this project as well 
as the president of Tarpon Towers Ill, LLC. He provided information regarding the 
process of review before the Connecticut Siting Council and then reviewed the location 
proposed, the process to select the site, the current level of cell coverage in the area, 
the cell coverage level that would exist after the tower is operational, as well as 
information regarding the potential for visibility of the tower from other properties within 
a specified radius of the proposed site. The proposed tower is a 186-foot lattice tower 
on a 75' x 75' pad built by Tarpon Towers Ill, LLC in partnership with Verizon Wireless. 
Additional providers may ultimately opt to co-locate on the tower at a later point. 

The wetlands and soil scientist for the project also gave information regarding the 
location of the tower and pad in relation to wetlands in the area. He also described the 
work he had done to delineate the area around the proposed accessway to the site. No 
work was proposed in the regulated area, either for the tower itself or for the accessway. 
He discussed their findings regarding species of concern located in the general area, 
although not necessarily within the proposed work area. This included limitations on the 
times of year for tree removal and other activities. 

The civil engineering professional who designed the accessway and other site features 
also addressed those present providing information regarding drainage features along 
the driveway, site protections and access to the site during construction. 

Residents from the surrounding area asked several questions regarding the visibility of 
the proposed tower and whether a second balloon float could be arranged so that they 
might be able to determine for themselves the level of visibility from their properties. 
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